
 
 

South Muskham & Little Carlton 

Note of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Wednesday 19th May 2021 
at 7 pm in South Muskham Village Hall 

 
Present: From the Parish Council 

Councillors D Catanach, K Brown, R Gill, P Jarvis and G Shearing 
 
Members of the Public: None 
  

 
David Catanach, as Chairman of the Parish Council during the term 2020-21 presided. 
 
Welcome from the Chair 
 
Councillor Catanach reflect that this had been a totally different year to any that had gone before.   On 
behalf of the parish, condolences went out to parishioners who had lost family and friends over the past 
year due to the COVID pandemic.  There was, at last, light at the end of the tunnel if everyone used 
common sense and followed the guidance.   
 
Thanks were extended to Parish Council members for ensuring continuity of the council and attending 
meetings via Zoom.  It hadn’t been an easy time, but business had continued.  Thanks were also extended 
to them for their work in support of the parish.  A lot of work went unseen and unrecognised but thanks to 
their efforts there was a decent, thriving and supportive community.  .  
 
The Parish Council will continue to carry out its work to the best of its capabilities as volunteers and take 
the parishes forward.  
 
Thanks were also extended to the Village Hall Committee for all their hard work over the year.   
 
Closing remarks – all made in the welcome.  
 
Note of the Annual Meeting 16th May 2019 
 
The notes of the previous Annual Parish Meeting were accepted as proposed. 
 
Public session 
 
Nothing raised. 
 
Closing Remarks 
 
Cllr Catanach thanked everyone for attending and declared the meeting closed at 7.02pm 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


